WORDEN BALLANTINE YELLOWSTONE CO. WATER & SEWER DISTRICT

P.O. BOX 217 • WORDEN, MONTANA 59088 • 406-967-2550

WBYC WSD 5/4/2020

SPECIAL MEETING

Meeting was called to order by President Gary Foss at 7:05 P.M. Board members in attendance were Gary Foss, Gary Fredericks, Judy Becker, Joey Oltrogge and Dan Ewen.

The meeting was called to review the PER and try to figure out what to do with the water source. There was a lot of discussion as to what source to use. Drain No. 2 (Current Source) would require a lagoon be built and there seemed to be enough room for this project. Drain No. 13 was discussed and would include plenty of land, but the toxic water from the RO system would go into the current lagoon. There was talk that this would contaminate the lagoon. Up till now nothing had been said about using UV system, but it seems like it would be a cheaper system. Dan Ewen had talked to the owner of Mayes Drilling and was told that we should go to wells instead and that we would need at least three wells. There was several questions in regards to this and Dan would get back to Mayes Drilling, by the next meeting.

A new bar is coming to town and they want to put in a fire line in the building and were wondering what are requirements and costs were. According to our paperwork the customer would have a separate hook-up for this line and would have to pay all expenses, for putting it in. The District would not charge any fees for this line.

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by: Daniel Krum, Executive Secretary